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What Goes On

Windsor Green Fire Damages
Three Townhouses on Sunday

by Judy Bell

Sharon Bradley Will Discuss
Her Roosevelt Center Design

by Sandra A. Lange

Demonstration Window Is
Accepted Enthusiastically

by Al Geiger

See WINDOWS, page 9

See DESIGN, page 9

Greenbelt Metro Access Hearing on January 22

Monday, January 19
Martin Luther King Holi-

day, City and GHI Offices
closed
Tuesday, January 20

6:30 p.m., Playground
Meeting, 2 Court Gardenway
Wednesday, January 21

8 p.m.,  Council Workses-
sion, Report on Assisted Liv-
ing, Survey, Community
Center
Thursday, January 22

7:30 p.m., GHI Board
Meeting, GHI Board Room
Saturday, January 24

9 a.m. to noon, Elec-
tronic Recycling, Buddy
Attick Park

The Maryland Department of
Transportation State Highway Ad-
ministration will conduct a loca-
tion/design public hearing on the
I-95/495 Greenbelt Metro Access
Study.  The hearing will take
place on Thursday, January 22
(snow date: Wednesday, February
4) at Greenbelt Middle School,
8950 Edmondston Road.  Displays
will be available at 5:30 p.m. and
the presentation/testimony begins
at 7 p.m.  The presentation will
include a description of the
project alternates, an environmen-
tal impact summary, information
on right-of-way acquisition and in-
formation about Title VI of the
Equal Opportunity Program.

The purpose of the hearing is
to afford all interested persons the
opportunity to present their views
regarding the proposed location
and general design of the project
alternates, including social, eco-
nomic and natural environmental
effects.

The State Highway Administra-
tion in consultation with the Mary-

land Historical Trust (MHT) and
other consulting parties has identi-
fied one historic resource,
Beltsville Agricultural Research
Center (BARC) that is listed on or
considered eligible for the Na-
tional Register of Historic Places.
In accordance with Section 106,
the hearing provides the opportu-
nity for public input regarding this
resource.  The MHT has concurred
with our determination that the
project will have no adverse effect
on this historic property, even
though up to 0.8 acres of right-of-
way will be acquired from the
edges of the BARC property.

Individuals and representatives
of organizations who desire to be
heard or want to be placed on
the project planning mailing list
may submit a request to
Carmeletta T. Harris, Project Man-
ager, Project Planning Division,
State Highway Administration,
P.O. Box 717, Baltimore, Md.
21203-0717; toll free at 800-548-
5026; or by email at
charris@sha.state.md.us.

Written statements and other
exhibits in lieu of or in addition
to an oral presentation at the hear-
ing may also be submitted to
Harris at the above address until
February 24.

On Sunday, January 11 a two-
alarm fire in Windsor Green
caused structural damage to three
properties in the 7300 block of
Ora Court and displaced three
residents.  One townhouse was
severely damaged by the blaze,
which started in a faulty fire-
place in the basement, spread
throughout the unit and ex-
tended to townhouses on either
side. Quick action by neighbors
warned the residents.  According
to one observer, as the fire
blazed, the fireplace was con-
sumed but the skeleton of the
flue remained until a gust
toppled it onto the back deck.

Damage was estimated at
$250,000 to the three
townhouses and $40,000 to con-
tents, according to Mark Brady,
spokesman for the Prince
George’s County fire and rescue
services.

Prince George’s County
firefighters were dispatched to
the scene.  Engine 351 from the
Greenbelt Volunteer Fire and
Rescue Squad was the first to ar-
rive and reported fire showing
from the rear of a townhouse.
Fire extended up the rear side
exterior of the townhouse and
entered the attic area, where it
rapidly spread down into the
townhouse and into the attics of
the townhouses on either side.
Ora Glen Drive was closed for
three hours.

West Lanham Hills, Berwyn
Heights, Branchville, College
Park, Riverdale, Riverdale
Heights and Glenn Dale fire
companies also responded to the
first alarm, reported Greenbelt
Fire Chief Brian Rudy.  Based
on weather conditions a precau-

tionary second alarm was called
by Rudy, bringing nearly 70
firefighters to the scene in case
the fire got out of control.
However, first-alarm companies
were able to contain the blaze
relatively quickly.

Captain Ransom of the Green-
belt Volunteer Fire and Rescue
Squad explained a one-alarm fire
dispatches four fire engines (hose
trucks), two ladder trucks and
one rescue squad unit.  The res-

cue unit carries heavy rescue
equipment, sometimes described
as “the jaws of life,” added
Rudy.  A two-alarm fire doubles
the call for a one-alarm dispatch.

Brady reported that the Red
Cross was not called as only one
occupant was present in each of
the three residences. All either
made their own arrangements or
stayed with relatives.  No inju-
ries were reported.

The townhouse on Ora Court is engulfed in flames.

The public is invited to a free
lecture Tuesday, January 27, 7:30
p.m., in the Greenbelt Commu-
nity Center on “Restoring the
Roosevelt Center” presented by
the Greenbelt Museum. Land-
scape architect Sharon Bradley
will discuss how she  incorpo-
rated history, town planning and
engineering into the original
1930s design to plan the renova-
tion of the historic Greenbelt
town center.

The lecture will cover a brief
history of the town and the
original configuration and use of
the Roosevelt Center.  Bradley
will also discuss the design pro-
cess and how she worked with
the old plan to create an area
that recognizes new demands for
the space.

Bradley is an independent
landscape architect with her own
firm, Bradley Site Design, Inc.
Her commissions include com-
munity planning and design, resi-
dential design and architectural
illustration.  As a current
Greenbelt resident, and one who
spent much of her early years in
Greenbelt, Bradley was uniquely
qualified to re-design Roosevelt
Center.  Her father, Joe Bradley,
grew up in 7 Court Ridge Road
and her mother, Henrietta (known
as Penny), was one of 10
Haslinger children, who lived
first in 14 Court and then in 11
Court Ridge.   Her grandmother
was also Henrietta.

Bradley grew up in the
Bowie-Glenn Dale area.  She at-
tended Elizabeth Seton High
School in Bladensburg and  was
dropped off at her grandmother’s

house every day after school.
Her social circle was in
Greenbelt.  She was active in St.
Hugh’s teen club and ran track
and cross country for the St.
Hugh’s CYO team.  She also par-
ticipated in various Greenbelt
Boys and Girls Club activities.
During her teen years, she hung
out at the Youth Center and at
the pool with her friends on the
swim team.

By her junior year of high
school, she became interested in
architecture as an avenue to
change the world. She had al-
ways been interested in building
things.  As a small child, she
said that she was more interested
in making furniture and creating
the perfect house for her Barbie
doll than she was in anything
else.  She always kept boxes of
bits and pieces of things to
build with and gifts to family
members were usually handmade
objects.

When it came time to make
decisions about a college major,
Bradley pursued what she felt
most passionate about and that
was architecture.  “The combina-
tion of art and engineering ap-
pealed to me,” she stated and “I
discovered a branch of architec-
ture called landscape architecture
[that] added the outdoor environ-
ment to the mix.  I have always
loved the outdoors and the op-
portunity to shape the environ-
ment in positive ways was very
appealing to me,” she added.

Bradley has been practicing
landscape architecture for nearly

After six long months, resto-
ration of the windows in the Se-
nior Game Room (Rm. 109) at
the Community Center has been
completed.

At a Greenbelt City Council
worksession in that room on
January 7, Hy Meyers, chief res-
toration architect for the preser-
vation architectural firm Vitetta,
showed off the finished product
to council.  He discussed what
needed to be done and ex-
plained why the demonstration
restoration had taken so long to
complete.

City Manager Michael
McLaughlin said it had taken
nearly five years of negotiations
with the Maryland Historical
Trust (MHT) to gain their ap-
proval for the proposed restora-
tion and a potential $20,000
matching fund.  Finding and hir-
ing an appropriate architect and
locating a capable contractor
also took considerable time, he
said.  Actual restoration of the

five-part window took about six
months.

Contractor MarChuk Con-
struction, an experienced restorer,
has done restorations for area ju-
risdictions and the federal gov-
ernment.  Extra time was needed
to acquire necessary permits and
the approval of proposed work
details by MHT, Meyers said.

In addition, certain structural
details created special problems.
Above the window the steel lin-
tel had rusted away and was re-
placed with a new galvanized
steel lintel. This unfortunately
entailed removing and then re-
placing the overhead brickwork.
The bottom of the metal window
frame at the sill had also rusted
out.

The window frames were re-
paired by attaching the vertical
structural members to the sill by
means of a “J” shaped metal
angle.  This met the special ap-

P
H

O
T

O
 B

Y
 J

O
E

 L
O

M
A

X

GNR 011504 print.pmd 1/15/2004, 8:47 PM1



Page 2             GREENBELT NEWS REVIEW           Thursday, January 15, 2004

News Review

News Editor:  Elaine Skolnik 301-598-1805
Assistant to the Editor:  Eileen Farnham 301-513-0482

Greenbelt Community Center at 15 Crescent Rd.
OFFICE HOURS: Monday 2 - 4 p.m., Tuesday 2 - 4, 8 - 10 p.m.

Alfred M. Skolnik, President, 1959-1977
Elaine Skolnik, President, 1977-1985

President Emeritus, 1985-

Editor:  Mary Lou Williamson 301-441-2662
Assistant Editor:  Barbara Likowski 301-474-8483

15 Crescent Road, Suite 100, Greenbelt, Maryland 20770-1887
newsreview@greenbelt.com

301-474-4131 • FAX 301-474-5880

Greenbelt

BUSINESS MANAGER: Ron Wells 301-474-4131
CIRCULATION (Core of Greenbelt): Ian Tuckman 301-459-5624

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Diane Oberg, president; James Giese, vice president; Diane Oberg, treasurer; Judy Bell,

secretary; Virginia Beauchamp, Eileen Farnham, Marat Moore and Pat Davis.

DEADLINES: Letters, articles and ads—10 p.m. Tuesday. Materials for publication may be
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AN INDEPENDENT NEWSPAPER

Key Agenda Items
•  Proposed Privacy Fence – 4D Ridge Road
•  2004 Property Line Survey Contract – 2nd Reading
•  A & E Committee Resolution to Interim Yardline Strategy
•  Membership Rights to Multiple Homes
•  Fines and Assessments
•  Mutual Ownership Contract Changes

PRELIMINARY  AGENDA
MEETING  OF  THE

BOARD  OF  DIRECTORS

Thursday, January 22, 2004 7:30 p.m.
GHI BOARD ROOM

Regular board meetings are open to members.

Week of Jan. 16

OLD GREENBELT
THEATRE

301-474-9744 • 301-474-9745
129 Centerway

www.pgtheatres.com

Friday
*4:30, 7:15, 9:50

Saturday
*1:45, *4:30, 7:15, 9:50

Sunday
 *1:45, *4:30, 7:15, 9:50

Monday
*2:00, *4:45, 7:30

Tuesday - Thursday
*4:45, 7:30

*These shows at $5.00

SOMETHINGS GOTTA
GIVE (PG-13)

Enjoy Swimming?!
The Greenbelt Swim Team Needs You!

Come join us . . . Make new friends . . .
Improve your strokes and endurance . . . Learn to fly, butterfly that is!

The Greenbelt Swim Team's Winter-Spring season runs from
Jan. 13 to May 9, 2004 – 4 months of regular physical activity!

Swimmers practice Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4:55 to 5:55 p.m.
and Sunday mornings.  Developmental Swimmers meet Sunday mornings.

Information and applications can be found at
www.greenbelt.com/swimteam or at the GMST bulletin board

in the Greenbelt Aquatic & Fitness Center,
101 Centerway in Old Greenbelt.

For any questions, call Deborah Taylor at 301-345-2485 or Leslie Hilliard
at 301-474-7504.

What Happens in Dr. Cook's
Garden?  New Play Reveals

A Review

by Sabine Hentrich

“Dr. Cook’s Garden,” by Ira
Levin, opened on Friday, January
9  at the Greenbelt Arts Center.
The play, directed by Roy
Hammond, was presented to a
full house of enthusiastic Levin
(and Hammond) fans.  Luckily,
those present strongly disagreed
with the play’s original audience.
Levin wrote the play in 1967,
the same year in which he wrote
his successful novel “Rosemary’s
Baby.”  “Dr. Cook’s Garden,”
however, was a Broadway flop.
It ran for a meager week.

Although the Arts Center’s
budget is certainly limited – on
Broadway the show closed at a
loss of $100,000 – Hammond’s
production was a complete hit.
Hammond, who masterfully di-
rected Levin’s better known play
“Deathtrap” last year at the Arts
Center, clearly loves Levin and
knows how to cast his plays.

The play has a small cast and
is set in one location.  Therefore,
if the acting is not right, the
whole play fails – it is all about
the acting and could not hide
behind spectacle or music. For
this reason, the Arts Center’s pro-
duction owes its success largely
to the director and the two
leads: Dr. Cook (Denis L.
Latkowski) and Dr. Tennyson
(Daniel Student).

Set in a small town in Ver-
mont, “Dr. Cook’s Garden” is all
about its dirty and very big se-
cret. Dr. Tennyson, a young doc-
tor returning home for a visit af-
ter an internship in Chicago, is
visiting his childhood role model,
Dr. Cook.  While going through
some medical files of patients that
have died under suspicious cir-
cumstances and after talking to
the housekeeper and gardener
about various strange goings-on,
Dr. Tennyson begins to suspect
that Dr. Cook has a Nazi approach
to euthanasia.
It turns out that Dr. Cook be-
lieves his community should be
weeded and nourished like a gar-
den – water the good and re-
move the bad.  The doctor’s stan-
dards for choosing who should
be extinguished are arbitrary at
best, far from mercy killings.  He
simply justifies himself with “ev-
ery doctor does it more or less
. . . we all make choices.”

The play reflects upon what
happens when people try to play
God and how this power gives

some a “thrill to kill.”  By now,
everyone’s heard of the evil doc-
tor in literature and film (and
unfortunately reality), so the plot
is no longer a big shocker to a
modern audience.

One cannot emphasize enough
that director Hammond cast this
play beautifully with Latkowski
and Student.  Lat-kowski made a
wonderful transformation from a
welcoming friend and hero of the
community to a monster of a hu-
man being, blind to the true
meaning of his profession.  He
was animated and giddy at the
right moments, as well as sick and
cunning at others.

Student, as his counterpart,
was equally fabulous in his
transformation from the naive,
handsome young doctor who
“could make a fortune in gyne-
cology” (a joke modern writers
would not get away with) to a
responsible man willing to risk –
one has to go see the play to
find out what – to stop these
murders.

The actors portraying the
three minor roles as the house-
keeper Dora (Norma R. Ozur), the
receptionist Bea (Sherrionne
Brown) and the gardener Elias
(Paul E. Boymel) did pretty well,
too.  The women, in particular,
created an atmosphere of nor-
malcy that made the play more
real, and sometimes even funny,
despite its atrocious content.

Hammond not only directed
but designed the set, too.  The

set, which was skillfully detailed,
immediately transported the audi-
ence to the right time and place.
The bookshelves full of dust,
the old index-card patient system
and the radio did the trick in
minutes.

Last but not least, much praise
should go to sound designer
Brad J. Ranno, who completed
setting the right mood for the
play with his wonderful music
choices, such as “Wonderful
World” by Sam Cooke.  Much
of his music conveyed the in-
tended cynicism and therefore
added to the story’s humorous
moments.

Anyone who enjoys a great
performance of a Levin play –
and who wants to find out how
it ends between Dr. Cook and Dr.
Tennyson – is invited to come to
the Greenbelt Arts Center on Fri-
days and Saturdays at 8 p.m.
through January 31 and Sunday
matinees at 2 p.m. on January 18
and 25.

Volunteers Needed
Laurel Regional Hospital is in

need of volunteers to assist at
the thrift shop on Tuesdays and
Wednesdays. Volunteers are also
needed at the hospital informa-
tion desk on weekends and in
the hospital gift shop on Friday
evenings 4 to 8 p.m.  For more
information, or to schedule an
interview call Kathy McKay at
301-497-7950.

American Legion
Scholarships

As the world rang in the New
Year 2004, American fighting
men and women marked their
third consecutive year in harm’s
way, fighting terrorism at home
and abroad.  Many of our
nation’s children have lost a par-
ent in this struggle.  These par-
ents will not have the opportu-
nity to see their children through
school and into adulthood.  Re-
grettably, the casualties of war
continue.

The American Legion has es-
tablished the American Legacy
Scholarship for children of mem-
bers of America’s Armed Forces
(military and federalized Guard
and Reserve personnel) who died
while on active duty on or after
September 11, 2001.

To obtain a scholarship appli-
cation visit the Legion’s web
site at www.legion.org, click on
“community” or send a self-ad-
dressed, stamped business enve-
lope to American Legacy Schol-
arship, The American Legion,
P. O. Box 1055, Indianapolis, IN
46206.

To contribute to the American
Legacy Scholarship fund, send
donations to The American
Legacy Scholarship Fund at the
above address.  Contributions
may be tax deductible.

MVA Closed Mon.
The Maryland Motor Vehicle

Administration will close its full-
service and express offices Janu-
ary 19 in observance of Martin
Luther King, Jr., Day.  All Ve-
hicle Emissions Inspection Pro-
gram stations will also be closed.

For additional information
visit www.marylandmva.com. or
call the MVA Customer Service
Center at 1-800-950-1682.

The two leads in the play are Dr. Cook (on left played by Denis
Latkowski) and Dr. Tennyson (played by Daniel Student).
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Community Events

Greenbelt Arts Center
presents

January 9 - 31, 2004
Fridays and Saturdays at 8 p.m.
Sunday, Jan. 18 and 25 at 2 p.m.

$10/$8 Students and Senior Citizens

Greenbelt Arts Center, 123 Centerway
More Information 301-441-8770
www.greenbeltartscenter.org

Greenbelt Arts  Center
announces

AUDITIONS

Much Ado

About

Nothing
Jan. 19 & 20 at

7:30 pm
Greenbelt Arts Center

123 Centerway

next  to the Post Office

301-441-8770

www.greenbeltartscenter.org

Scholarships
For Art/Music Class

Through the generosity of the
Greenbelt Arts Foundation and
Realty 1, local homeschoolers
will be able to take advantage of
partial scholarships for the
Greenbelt Home Learning Co-
op’s Music and Art Class.

The Homeschooler’s Music
and Art Class offers area home-
schooling students the opportu-
nity to study with Greenbelt mu-
sician and songwriter Melissa
Sites and arts educator Barbara
Simon.  The two artists are
teaching a 10-week music and art
class starting on February 3.  The
class will culminate in a perfor-
mance on April 20.  In music the
children will study the tradi-
tional spirituals of African Ameri-
cans, music by women and
American music.  In art the
classes in painting and collage
will complement the music
themes starting with African
American artists, women artists
and American Indian art.

The class is open to home-
schoolers ages 6 to 13.  Intern-
ships are available for students
ages 14 and above.  Meeting
space for the classes has been
donated by the Greenbelt Mowatt
Methodist Church.  For more in-
formation contact Deborah Taylor
by phone at 301-345-2485 or
Deborahtay@aol.com (email pre-
ferred).  Scholarship applications
are due Friday, January 23.  The
class starts on September 16.

Golden Age Club
by Bunny Fitzgerald

The Golden Age Club began
the year with the installation of
officers on January 7.  Hank Irv-
ing, Greenbelt Recreation Depart-
ment director, installed the follow-
ing slate of officers: president –
Ellie Rimar, first vice president –
Micki Weidenfeld, second vice
president – Bud Hinson, record-
ing secretary – Bunny Fitzgerald,
treasurer – Robert Terrell and cor-
responding secretary – Rachel
Algaze.  Past presidents were hon-
ored.  Those present were: Flo-
rence Holly, Mary Gardner, Bill
Souser, Bud Hinson, Ima Davis
and Ellie Rimar.

Greeter for the day was Leonie
Penney.

The trip to Chesapeake Dinner
Theater to see “42nd Street” still
has openings.  We’ll be going to
tour Chesapeake City and shop
on March 16.  On April 26 to 28
a trip is planned to New York
State and Lucyland, which in-
cludes Lake Chautauqua, a visit
to a winery and other fun things.

The birthday lunch will be on
January 21.  On January 28
Mayor Judith Davis will be the
speaker.

Many thanks to the officers for
returning for another year.  Please
pitch in and help to make 2004 a
productive and enjoyable year.

Remember it’s time to pay the
yearly dues.

Ted Kliman Presents
Exploration of Color

How is color used in art and
how do artists apply and use
color principles, color mixing
and the phenomenon of simulta-
neous contrast?  These topics
will be explored on Friday, Janu-
ary 23 when Explorations Unlim-
ited welcomes local artist Ted
Kliman.  He will also talk about
the legend and legacy of
Michelangelo, emphasizing
Michelangelo’s use of color.

Kliman is a nationally exhib-
iting artist who has shown twice
in Greenbelt.  He has an MFA in
painting from the Maryland Insti-
tute, College of Art.  He served
as an artist-in-residence at
Wesley Theological Seminary in
Washington, D.C., from 2002 to
2003.  He has also taught at
Morgan State University.  He will
be teaching a Prince George’s
County SAGE class called the
Color of Art beginning in Febru-
ary at the Greenbelt Community
Center.

Explorations Unlimited is a
speaker series held every Friday
from 1 to 3 p.m. at the
Greenbelt Community Center.
This presentation will be held in
the Senior Classroom.  Everyone
is welcome to attend and ques-
tions are always encouraged.
Call 301-397-2208 for more in-
formation.

Mishkan Torah Hosts
Two MLK Programs

Mishkan Torah Congregation
invites families to some upcoming
services.

On Friday evening, January 16
the speaker will be June White
Dillard, president of the Prince
George’s County NAACP, who
will speak on improving relations
between the African American and
Jewish communities.  The service
begins at 8 p.m.

Saturday morning, January 17
the speaker will be devoted to
honoring Martin Luther King, Jr.
Rabbi Jonathan Cohen will lead
the service, which will begin at
9:30 a.m.

Johnny Barnes, executive di-
rector of the National Capital
Area Chapter of the American
Civil Liberties Union, and Rabbi
Cohen will give their views on
the USA Patriot Act as a Jewish
issue on Sunday, January 25 at 11
a.m.

Members of the community are
invited to come learn from the
speakers and ask them some
tough questions.  For more infor-
mation, contact Benton Parks at
301-474-8617 or via email at
b e n p a r k s 5 8 @ y a h o o . c o m .
Mishkan Torah congregation is
located at the corner of Ridge
Road and Westway.

Star Gazing Party
At Northway Fields

Come explore the universe.
The Greenbelt Astronomy Club
is celebrating by holding a star
gazing party on Saturday, Janu-
ary 17.  Everyone is invited.
The event begins at dusk and is
scheduled to last until at least
11 p.m.  Club members will be
on hand with a variety of tele-
scopes and binoculars to share
views of star clusters, nebula and
constellations.

The location will be North-
way Ball Fields.  The event is
free and open to the public.  If
the skies are hopelessly cloudy,
this event will be cancelled.

Directions to Northway Fields:
From Greenbelt Road take
Southway to Ridge Road and
turn right.  Go approximately
three-fourths mile to Northway
(third stop sign) and turn right.
Follow the dirt road, bearing left
at the fork to the observing site.

For more information, direc-
tions and map, visit the website
at http://www.gsfc.nasa.gov/docs/
outreach/gac/GAD.html.

Mamas and Papas
Meet and Mingle

Local parents are invited to
meet and mingle at the Greenbelt
Mamas and Papas playgroup.
The meeting is from 11 a.m. to 1
p.m. every Wednesday at the
Greenbelt Community Center.
Attendees should bring lunch
and enjoy grown-up conversation
while the children play.  All are
welcome.  Upcoming meetings
include January 21 and 28 and
February 4; please note that the
group will not meet in the Com-
munity Center on February 11.
Contact Anne Gardner at 301-
220-1721 with any questions.

Thomas White
To Be Honored

Former Councilmember Tho-
mas X. White will be honored
for his 30 years of service on the
Greenbelt City Council with a
dinner at Martin’s Crosswinds on
Sunday, February 8 from 1:30 to
5:30 p.m.  Friends, co-workers,
those serving with White in his
various capacities and those
grateful for the many hours he
spent helping to keep Greenbelt
a great place to live, are encour-
aged to join in this afternoon of
celebrating his years of service to
the community.

In addition to serving as
councilmember and mayor pro
tem, White represented the city at
a number of government organi-
zations, such as the Metropolitan
Council of Governments, the
Maryland Municipal League, the
Prince George’s County Munici-
pal Association and the National
League of Cities.  During this
time he also served in a variety
of civic organizations.

See Mars Landing
At NASA Space Chat

In August, Mars, Earth’s plan-
etary neighbor, came closer to
Earth than it has been in nearly
60,000 years.  Mars has been
spectacularly visible in the night
sky for several months.  NASA
has embarked on a series of bold
missions to search Earth’s celes-
tial neighbor for evidence of life
either in the distant past, recent
times or now.  On January 3 the
first of two Mars Rovers landed
in Gusev Crater.  On January 24
the Mars Rover Opportunity will
land at Hematite in Terra
Meridiani.

The first of the NASA Space
Chat lecture series will be held at
the Goddard Visitor Center on
Saturday evening, January 24 at
7:30 p.m.   This will include star
gazing with the Goddard As-
tronomy Club, an award cer-
emony for Mission to Mars Art
Contest winners, a robotic dem-
onstration, science talks by
NASA scientists and NASA tele-
vision coverage of the landing at
11 p.m.  The event is free but
registration is required.  To reg-
ister visit the Goddard home
page at http://www.gsf.nasa.gov
and click on Space Chats or call
301-286-8102.

GHI Notes
January 19, GHI offices will

be closed in honor of Martin
Luther King, Jr.

January 20, Member & Com-
munity Committee, 7 p.m., Board
Room.

January 21, Architecture &
Environment Committee special
meeting, 7 p.m., Board Room.
Companion Animal Committee,
7:30 p.m., Conference Room.

January 22, Board of Directors
meeting, 7:30 p.m., in the Board
Room.

January 26, Pre-purchase ori-
entation, 7:15 p.m. in the Board
Room.

The GES Notebook
by David Lange

The 6th graders at Greenbelt
Elementary School, as part of
their reading and language arts
curriculum, read about and stud-
ied ancient Egypt.  A particular
emphasis was on the sciences of
mummification and archaeology.

At the end of the unit project,
students worked in teams to cre-
ate a sarcophagus for an Egyp-
tian pharaoh or queen.

The following was written by
6th grader Nikolas Bracy to de-
scribe his team’s sarcophagus
(left-most in the photo):

“In art class our teams of stu-
dents created stunning sar-
cophagi.  The one sarcophagus
our team created was very
unique.  First, the mask is a mar-
velous solid gold.  The entranc-
ing almond shaped eyes could
have you staring for minutes at a
time.  The mask is surrounded
by a solid gold and sapphire
blue headdress.  Our pharaoh’s
beard is wrapped in leather and
gold strings.  The collar is inlaid
with lovely greenish and golden
orange colors.  Our pharaoh’s
arms were removed due to guinea
worm infection in life.  Therefore
they are not displayed on his
sarcophagus, so his spirit will
recognize him.  The body of the
sarcophagus shows great signifi-
cance due to hieroglyphics
which scientists believe to dis-
play his name.  Finally, the base
of the sarcophagus exhibits
golden shapes and colored
squares which scientists believe
may be a code that is so far un-
decipherable.”

At the Library
Monday, January 19, libraries

closed for Martin Luther King Day.
Adult Programs

Wednesday, January 21, 2
p.m., book discussion on Orson
Scott Card’s “Enders Game.”

Children’s Programs
Tuesday, January 20, 10:30

a.m., Cuddletime for newborns to
18 months with caregiver.

Wednesday, January 21, 10:30
a.m., ToddlerTime for ages 18 to
36 months with caregiver.

Thursday, January 22, 10:30
a.m., Drop-In Storytime for ages
3 to 5.

Art projects by the Concordia
Lutheran School are on exhibit
this month.

URGENT
NEED!

GIVE BLOOD
1-800-GIVE-LIFE

A sampling of the sarcophagi
made by students at GES during
their study of ancient Egypt.
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PEDESTRIANS CROSSING
What do you know about your neighbors?

"O Mankind!  We created you from a
single (pair) of a male and female, and
made you into nations and tribes, that
you may know each other.  Verily, the
most honored of you in the sight of God
is the one who is most righteous of you,
and God has full knowledge and is well
aquainted (with all things)."

      – The Holy Qur'an, 69:13

Knowledge brings understanding, understanding leads to tolerance, tol-
erance fosters respect and respect brings peace.  Let’s get to know
each other and take the first step toward peace.

For more information on Islam, e-mail us at muslimguide@hotmail.com
or call 301-982-9463 or visit www.islam-guide.com.

ST. HUGH’S CATHOLIC CHURCH
135 Crescent Road, Greenbelt, Md.

Daily Mass: As announced
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 3:45-4:45 p.m.

Rev. Thomas F. Crowley, Pastor
Rev. R. Scott Hurd, Pastoral Associate

Part Time Ministry

MASS SCHEDULE:
Sunday 8, 9:30, 11 a.m.

Saturday 5 p.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

Daniel Hamlin, Pastor

Greenbelt Community Church

Hillside & Crescent Roads
Phone: 301-474-6171 mornings

www.greenbelt.com/gccucc/
Sunday Worship

10:15 a.m.

"A church of the open mind, the warm heart,
the aspiring soul, and the social vision..."

HOLY CROSS LUTHERAN CHURCH
6905 Greenbelt Road • 301-345-5111

Sunday  8:00 a.m.   Worship
 8:45 a.m.   Fellowship
 9:15 a.m.   Sunday School
 9:15 a.m.   Bible Class
10:30 a.m.   Worship

Wednesday  7:30 p.m.   Evening Worship

Fax 301-220-0694 • E-mail myholycross@erols.com

Rev. DaeHwa Park, Pastor

UNITED METHODIST CHURCHUNITED METHODIST CHURCHUNITED METHODIST CHURCHUNITED METHODIST CHURCHUNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Mowatt Memorial United Methodist Church

40 Ridge Road, Greenbelt

301-474-9410
                   SUNDAY

Sunday School         9:45 am

Talk & Listen (Coffee Hr.)  10:15 am

Worship Service      11:00 am

Tues. Lectionary Study 7:00 am

Wed. Prayer Meeting    7:00 pm

Third Friday, Games Night 7:30 pm

HANDICAPPED ACCESSIBLE

www.gbgm-UMC.org/mowatt

Jan. 18, Human Relations Day

Sermon Title:  Sign of God's Power and Love

Praise Service

"Open Door, Open Heart, Open Mind!"

Catholic

Community

of Greenbelt

MASS

Sundays 10 A.M.
Municipal Building

Paint Branch Unitarian
Universalist Church
3215 Powder Mill Road,

Beltsville/Adelphi (301-937-3666)
Welcomes you to our open,

nurturing community

January 18, 10 a.m.

"Blind Spots Near the Eye
of a Needle"

by Jaco B. ten Hove, co-minister

Barbara Wells,
Jaco B. ten Hove,

co-ministers

7010 Glenn Dale Road 
(Lanham-Severn Road & Glenn Dale Road) 
301-262-3285 | rector@stgeo.org | www.stgeo.org 

Sundays:   8:00 am Simple, quiet Mass 
   9:00 am Christian education for all ages 
 10:00 am Sung Mass with organ and folk 

music, ASL interpreted 
   1:30 pm Signed Mass (last Sunday of each  

month only) 
Wednesdays:   7:00 pm Simple, quiet Mass 
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Obituaries

Baha'i Faith

www.bahai.org/

Greenbelt Baha’i Community
P.O. Box 245

Greenbelt, MD 20770
301-345-2918      301-220-3160

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.
13th Annual

College Park Tribute
Saturday, Jan. 17, 3 p.m.
Clarice Smith Performing

Arts Center
University of Maryland,

College Park
(University Blvd. at Stadium Drive

Entrance at Byrd Stadium Traffic Circle)

Organized by the College Park
Committee for Martin Luther King, Jr., Day

301-345-3518 for more information

Mollie “Ann” Reigner
M o l l i e

“Ann” Reigner,
a Greenbelt
resident, died
here Friday,
January 2,
2004, at age
83.  The cause of death was
Alzheimer’s disease, Parkinson’s
disease and advanced osteoarthritis.

The former Mollie Ann
Pocock, known to her friends as
simply “Ann,” was born February
26, 1920, in Winnipeg, Manitoba,
Canada, to Wilfred J. and Olyve
Ann Pocock.  At age six months,
she moved with her family to
Windsor, Ontario, where she lived
until 1934, when she moved to
Detroit.

She then attended the Univer-
sity of Detroit, along with her fu-
ture husband, Hal Morton Reigner.
On February 7, 1942, she married
Hal Reigner, a Ford Motor Com-
pany engineer.

The Reigners lived in Detroit;
Toledo, Ohio; Battle Creek and
Farmington, Mich., as Mr.
Reigner worked in these locali-
ties.  They had four children, a
son and three daughters.

While in Battle Creek Mrs.
Reigner joined St. Joseph Altar
Society and led a Cub Scout
troop to which her son belonged.
Later in Farmington the family
joined Our Lady of Sorrows
Catholic Church, where Mrs.
Reigner again became a member
of the Altar Society.

Upon Mr. Reigner’s retirement,
the couple bought a small Air-
stream trailer in which they took
vacations with several family
members.

Following her husband’s death
in July 1998, Mrs. Reigner
moved to Greenbelt in January
1999 to live with her son, Ken,
who credits his mother with in-
stilling in him a keen interest in
current events, politics and public
service.

“I distinctly remember sitting
with my mother when I was only
three years old watching the 1952
Democratic and Republican Na-
tional Conventions on television,”
her son said and other conven-
tions over the years.  “The mes-
sage from my mother was loud
and clear: this was important stuff
that affected real people’s lives
and I had better pay attention
and learn about it.”  Because of
this Ken Reigner worked on Capi-
tal Hill and on several Presiden-
tial campaigns.

In the 1970s Mrs. Reigner vol-
unteered for the Democratic party

and joined the Farmington Demo-
cratic Club.

After following with keen in-
terest her son’s work at all the
Democratic National Conventions
since 1976, Mrs. Reigner fulfilled
a lifelong ambition to attend a
national convention in person in
2000 and saw the party’s nomi-
nee, Al Gore, deliver his accep-
tance speech.

Mrs. Reigner loved animals,
caring for parakeets as her chil-
dren grew up.  For Christmas
2000, her son gave her a three-
month-old Maltese puppy.  The
puppy was named “Michie,” the
same name as a Maltese poodle
in Mrs. Reigner’s family when she
was a child.

“My mother told me her
mother had named that dog
‘Michie,’ because it was always
getting into mischief,” said her
son.  “When I gave her the Mal-
tese in 2000, I wanted to help
bring back some fond memories
that she had of her childhood pet.

“Michie was her constant com-
panion and, in fact, was curled up
in his favorite location – my
mother’s lap – when she died.”

Mrs. Reigner is survived by
her son and three daughters,
Judith Crowe, York, Pa.; Susan
Justice, Seal Beach, Calif.; Beth
Reigner, Westlake, Ohio; seven
grandchildren; and 11 nieces and
nephews.

A funeral Mass was held Janu-
ary 8 at Our Lady of Sorrows
Catholic Church in Farmington.
Interment followed at Holy Sepul-

cher Cemetery in Southfield,
Mich., where Mrs. Reigner was
buried in a family plot next to
her late husband, Hal.

A memorial service will be
held Saturday, January 17 at the
Reigner home here in Greenbelt at
6:30 p.m.

The family requests that memo-
rials in lieu of flowers be sent to
the Alzheimer’s Association,
20300 Civic Center Drive, Suite
100, Southfield, MI 48076.

Carroll Byerly
Holcomb

Carroll Byerly Holcomb, 72,
of Little Rock, Ark., died Thurs-
day, December 18, 2003.  She was
born in Laurel, Md., to Dr.
Theodore Carroll and Helen Free-
man Byerly.

Mrs. Holcomb attended
Greenbelt High School when
Greenbelt pioneer children at-
tended, graduating in June, 1947.
While in Greenbelt High School
in 1946-47 Carroll was the star of
the old-time radio program “The
American Quiz” hosted by history
expert Edward Boykin and broad-
cast at the old Washington Gas
Light Building in Washington,
D.C.  Carroll competed against
the best historians from the high
schools in the Washington, D.C.,
area and was never defeated.
Month after month she won prizes
of U.S. Savings Bonds.

Later she attended Barnard
College in New York City.

She was a longtime member
of the League of Women Voters

Greenbelters were saddened to
learn of the death of P.J. Siegel.
Condolences to her family and
friends.

Condolences to Kenneth
Reigner of Lakeside Drive on the
death of his mother Mollie
“Ann” Reigner.

Greenbelters were sorry to
hear of the death of Carroll
Byerly Holcomb, who attended
Greenbelt High School with pio-
neer Greenbelt youth.

Melissa Cooper, daughter of
Gary and Trudy Cooper of
Greenbelt, recently attended the
Anderson Leadership Conference
held at Lynchburg College, a pri-
vate college in central Virginia.
This year’s conference focused on
social justice issues and included
presentations by Lynchburg Col-
lege students, faculty from Vir-
ginia schools, and several social
justice agencies.

Cooper is a 2000 graduate of
Eleanor Roosevelt High School
and a senior human development
and learning major at Lynchburg
College.

Darrell and Leta Mach are
happy to announce the birth of
their first grandchild, Anna Marie
Avila, on January 11, 2004.
Proud parents are Albert and Amy
Avila of Olney, Md.

and the American Civil Liberties
Union and also was a member of
the Daughters of the American
Revolution.

Mrs. Holcomb was preceded
in death by her husband of 45
years, Norman Elmer Holcomb.
She was survived by two sons
and three daughters; a step-
mother, Imogene Jones McCarthy
Byerly, who lives in Greenbelt
with her son Tony McCarthy and
his wife Bobbi; and eight grand-
children.

P.J. Siegel
P.J. Siegel, 44, died on

Wednesday, January 14, 2004, at
5:30 p.m. at the Veterans Admin-
istration Hospital in Washington,
D.C.   She had been a patient
there since December 22. Mrs.
Siegel lived in the 23 Court of
Ridge Road with her daughter
Shane.

A private service is planned
for the family in the next few
days.  A memorial service will be
announced at a later date.
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DISCOUNT Coupon

Receive 50% off on a selected entrée

when you buy one of equal or greater

value from the New Deal Café.

Redeemable any

Monday thru Wednesday evening

Expires January 31, 2004

The Greenbelt Boys & Girls
Club basketball program is cur-
rently at full throttle with games
and practices.  The program,
which fields three girls teams,
three intramural teams (non-trav-
eling teams) along with seven
boys teams, presents host games
on most Friday nights at the
Springhill Lake Recreation Cen-
ter at 7:30 p.m. and every Satur-
day from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. at
the Greenbelt Youth Center.

The season culminates with a
fund raising tournament on
March 12 through 20, with each
team inviting three other teams
in its respective age groups.  The
club will have participated in
168 games from January 2 up
until the final game on March
20.  This does not include any
play-off games which the teams
are hopeful that they will be in-
volved in.  In other words, the
participants are quite busy and
active this winter.

Each year the gym space gets
more scarce.  The club is looking
for additional facilities in the fu-
ture in order to  meet the ex-
panding demands of this popular

Basketball in Mid-season
For Boys & Girls Club

by Coach Doug Mangum

sport.  The club’s outreach to its
children and youth is vital in
keeping young families here in
the city.  I believe the club is
doing great things to keep our
young people engaged in posi-
tive programming.

The season-ending tourna-
ment, dubbed the Greenbelt
Boys & Girls Club Basketball
“Final Four Fundraiser” is for
boys and girls and should reflect
a co-ed theme.

A T-shirt art contest has been
designed to involve our
community's young artists.  The
winner will see his or her entry
displayed on this year’s T-shirts
and possibly for many years to
come.  Also a $25 prize will be
awarded to the creator of the
original design.  Entries may be
mailed to Coach Doug at 7744
Lakecrest Drive, Greenbelt, MD
20770, or handed in person to
me at any home game on Satur-
days at the Greenbelt Youth Cen-
ter.  Entries must be received by
Saturday, February 14.  I am
very excited about this endeavor
and hope it can become a yearly
event.  See you at the games!

Greenbelt Boys & Girls Club
Basketball Program

Saturday, Jan.17, Youth Center
10 a.m. Raiders & Bullets
11:15 a.m. Lakers & Port Town Riverdale
12:15 p.m. 10 & Under Girls vs. South Bowie
1:15 p.m. 10 & Under Boys vs. Hyattsville
2:15 p.m. 14 & Under Girls vs. Cheverly
3:15 p.m. 14 & Under Boys vs. Allentown

 City  Information

OPENINGS ON BOARDS &  COMMITTEES
Volunteer to serve on City Council advisory groups.

Vacancies exist on the:
Advisory Committee on Education

Arts Advisory Board
Park and Recreation Advisory Board

Youth Advisory Committee

For more information, please call 301-474-8000.

GREENBELT MUNICIPAL/PUBLIC ACCESS
CHANNEL 71

MUNICIPAL  ACCESS 301-474-8000:  Tuesday & Thursday, January
20 & 22th:  6:00pm  “ACE Reading Club-Magnolia Elementary”
6:30pm  “ACE Reading Club-Greenbelt Elementary” 7:00pm “Council
of Governments Annual Report”
PUBLIC ACCESS: 301-507-6581 Wednesday & Friday, January 14
& 16: 7pm “Democratic Club with Lowell Owens” 8:30pm “Greenbelt
Arts Center presents Chance Gardener”

FOREST
PRESERVE TASK

FORCE
In October, the City Council
adopted an ordinance to
establish a Forest Preserve
program for Greenbelt.  At its
December 15 meeting, the
Council adopted a resolution
establishing a Forest Preserve
Task Force for the purpose of
providing advisory guidance to
the Council in formulating
management and maintenance
documents for the Forest
Preserve, as well as making
recommendations for the
designation of Forest
Preserve areas. It is expected
that the Task Force will meet
at least monthly for a period
of up to two years.

The Task Force will comprise
11 members, five of whom
will be appointed from the
membership of City Council
advisory boards designated in
the resolution. The other six
members will serve at large.
They  must be residents of the
City and may not be current
members of City Council
advisory boards or
committees.

Anyone who wishes to be
considered for appointment as
an at-large member of the
Task Force should send a
written expression of interest
to Kathleen Gallagher, City
Clerk, no later than January
30, 2004, at 25 Crescent Road,
Greenbelt, MD, 20770, or
kgallagher@ci.greenbelt.md.us.
Please briefly describe the
basis of your interest and
experience for serving on the
Forest Preserve Task Force,
and give appropriate contact
information for reaching you
for an interview during
February.

Copies of the Forest Preserve
ordinance and the resolution
establishing the Forest
Preserve Task Force are
available on the City Web site
at www.ci.greenbelt.md.us,
or they may be requested
from the City Clerk at 301-
474-8000.

 MEETINGS FOR JANUARY 19-23
Tuesday, January 20, 6:30pm,  Playground Meeting, 2
Court Gardenway. Bill Phelan, Assistant Director, DPW, will
meet with all interested persons to discuss planned changes
and upgrades to the equipment in this area. Adults and chil-
dren are welcome. For information, call 301-474-8004.

Wednesday, January 21, 8:00pm, Council Work Session,
Report on Assistance in Living Survey, Greenbelt Commu-
nity Center.

Attention City of
Greenbelt

Woodworkers
Seasoned Roughed

Sawn Lumber from City
trees is available.  This
includes oak, maple and

sweetgum.  Cost is
$1.50 a board foot.  For
information, contact Bill
Phelan at Public Works

at 301-474-8004.

Martin Luther King, Jr., Holiday Schedule
City Offices will be closed Monday, January 19th,  in

observance of Martin Luther King, Jr., Day. The Greenbelt
Connection will not be operating.

REFUSE/RECYCLING SCHEDULE
Week of January 19th

Monday Route–Collected Tuesday
Tuesday Route–Collected Wednesday
Wednesday Route–Collected Thursday

Thursday Route–Collected Friday
There will be no appliance or yard waste collections

on Friday, January 23rd.

City residents, businesses and organizations
can recycle old and/or unwanted computers and
other electronic items. Bring your items to the
collection truck located in the lower parking lot

of  Buddy Attick Park.
Accepted Items Include:

•  central processing units  •  hard drives  •  monitors  •  keyboards
•  printers and copiers  •  laptop computers  •  computer speakers
•  scanners  •  computer mice  •  software  •  recording equipment
•  cameras  •  telephones •  radios  • other small electronic  equipment

(NO TELEVISIONS OR LARGE STEREO UNITS)
NEW!  TRADE IN YOUR OLD MERCURY FEVER

THERMOMETER AND RECEIVE A NEW FREE DIGITAL
THERMOMETER!

For further information, contact the City of Greenbelt Recycling
Office at 301-474-8308.

ELECTRONICS RECYCLING

Saturday, January 24, 2004

9am-12noon

Buddy Attick Park

ACE READING CLUB
Greenbelt Youth Writing Contest

Students in grades 6 -12 who live in or attend school
in Greenbelt are eligible to enter. Win prizes and be

on Greenbelt Municipal Access TV!
Deadline: February 23, 2004 in the Greenbelt CARES

office, 25 Crescent Road.
For more details or to request an entry form 301-345-

6660, or visit www.ci.greenbelt.md.us, or e-mail
acereadingclub@ci.greenbelt.md.us

Owen Kelley, a Greenbelt resi-
dent, and John Stout, both of
NASA’s Goddard Space Flight
Center, have found that “hot
tower” clouds intensify hurri-
canes, tropical cyclones and ty-
phoons.  They presented their
findings at the American Meteo-
rological Society annual meeting
held January 12 in Seattle.

According to Kelley and Stout,
a “hot tower” is a rain cloud that
reaches at least to the top of the
troposphere, the lowest layer of
the atmosphere.  It extends ap-
proximately nine miles (14.5 km)
high in the tropics.  These towers
are called “hot” because they rise

to this high altitude due to the
large amount of latent heat.  Wa-
ter vapor releases this latent heat
as it condenses into liquid.  In or-
der to achieve their goal of pre-
dicting the birth and intensity of a
tropical storm, Kelley and Stout
compiled statistics and found that
a tropical cyclone that had a
tower in its eyewell was twice as
likely to intensify within the next
six hours than a cyclone that
lacked a tower.  The “eyewell” is
the ring of clouds around a
cyclone’s central eye.

For more information go to
http://www.gsfc.nasa.gov/topstory/
2004/0112towerclouds.html.

“Hot Towers” Produce Stronger Hurricanes

The widening of the road at
the Hunting Ridge roundabout
has been completed.  A retaining
wall has been installed, a curb
and gutter are in place, a new
storm drain culvert at the Hunt-
ing Ridge entrance is complete
and a sidewalk on the north-
bound side extending to the bus
stop will also be finished.

Construction is continuing on
the interior circle of the round-
about and extension of the side-
walk to join the sidewalk in

Roundabout Status at Hunting Ridge
front of Greenway apartments.
The steps up into Schrom Hills
Park are complete except for
handrails.

Flexible bollards have been
placed to create the roundabout
until construction can be com-
pleted.  While the city intended
to complete the entire project
last year, the temporary bollards
allow for testing the operation of
the roundabout and making any
adjustments as necessary to im-
prove operations.
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Based on information released by the Greenbelt Police Department. Dates and times are those
when police were first contacted about incidents.

POLICE BLOTTER

The Department is offering a reward of up to $500 for information leading to the arrest and
conviction of a suspect in any of the unsolved crimes reported in the blotter.   Citizens may
anonymously report suspected drug activity by calling the Drug Tip Line at 301-507-6522.

THE NEED IS URGENT!
GIVE BLOOD  1-800-GIVE-LIFE

The City of Greenbelt and the Greenbelt New Year Committee
thank the following sponsors, whose generosity made the

Greenbelt New Year 2004 celebration a night to remember
for more than 900 Greenbelters and friends!

Comcast Cable Communications
Greenbelt Co-op
Capitol Cadillac

Beltway Plaza Mall
Greenbelt Golden Age Club

Councilman Emeritus Thomas X. White and Family
Mayor Judith "J" Davis

Best wishes to all citizens of Greenbelt for a peaceful and prosperous year.

Attempted Carjacking
Beltway Plaza Mall, January 3,

9:17 p.m., a nonresident man was
arrested and charged with at-
tempted carjacking.  A man re-
ported that he was sitting in his
vehicle in the parking lot to the
rear of the mall when he was ap-
proached by another man, who
ordered him to get out of his ve-
hicle and to leave the keys in
the ignition.  During the at-
tempted carjacking no weapon
was displayed but was implied.
The man refused to get out of his
vehicle and the suspect walked
away.  The victim followed the
suspect to the area of Cherrywood
Lane and Breezewood Drive,
where the suspect was appre-
hended by police.  He was trans-
ported to the Department of Cor-
rections for a hearing before a
district court commissioner.

Assault
T.G.I.Friday’s Restaurant, Capi-

tol Drive, January 6, 2 a.m., a
nonresident man was arrested and
charged with assault, resisting ar-
rest, trespass and disorderly con-
duct.  He was told to leave the
restaurant property after he was
involved in a fight with another
patron.  He refused, shouting pro-
fanities and then assaulted an of-
ficer and resisted attempts to
place him into custody.  The sus-
pect was treated on the scene for
minor injuries sustained while re-
sisting arrest and transported to
the Department of Corrections for
a hearing before a district court
commissioner.

Theft
8100 block Bird Lane, Decem-

ber 29, 2:15 p.m., a nonresident
man was arrested and charged
with theft.  He was arrested on
the scene after allegedly stealing
items from the residence while
doing home repairs for the victim.
He was transported to the Depart-
ment of Corrections for a hearing
before a district court commis-
sioner.

Drugs
6100 block Breezewood Court,

January 1, 12:08 a.m., a nonresi-
dent youth was arrested for posses-
sion of marijuana and possession
of paraphernalia.  Police responded
to a report of the sound of gun-
shots in the area.  Upon arriving
on the scene they observed two
youths; one attempted to flee the
scene on foot as they approached.
The youth was apprehended after
a short foot chase and found to be
in possession of a quantity of sus-
pected marijuana and parapherna-
lia commonly used to package
marijuana.  The youth was released
to a parent pending action by the
Juvenile Justice System.

54 court Crescent Road, Janu-
ary 3, 3:50 p.m., a resident and a
nonresident man were arrested
and charged with possession of
paraphernalia.  Police responded
to a report of the odor of mari-
juana coming from a residence.
When the men answered the door,
police observed a pipe commonly
used to smoke marijuana in plain
view.  The suspects were released
on citation pending trial.

Burglary
7700 block Hanover Parkway,

December 31, 2:32 p.m., unknown
person(s) used unknown means to
enter the residence.  Two personal
computers were taken.

9100 block Edmonston Ter-
race, January 2, 2:15 p.m., un-
known person(s) used unknown
means to enter a residence.  A
DVD player, luggage, compact
discs and jewelry were taken.

8000 block Mandan Road,
January 3, 2:13 a.m., unknown
person(s) attempted to enter a resi-
dence by removing a window
screen and breaking the window.
Entry was not gained.

7400 block Greenway Center
Drive, January 5, 7:25 a.m., com-
mercial burglary.

9300 block Edmonston Road,
January 7, 7:01 p.m., unknown
person(s) entered a residence by
forcing open the sliding glass
door.  Video game players, DVD’s
and handguns were taken.

Counterfeit Money
Greenway Shopping Center,

January 4, 1:26 p.m., a counterfeit
twenty-dollar bill was passed at
Modell’s Sporting Goods. The
suspect is described as a black
male, 25 to 30 years of age, 6’1”
with a medium build and black
hair in cornrows, wearing blue
jeans and a T-shirt.

Open Alcohol
6100 block Breezewood Court,

January 3, 9 p.m., a nonresident
man was arrested and charged
with open alcohol in public. A
second nonresident man was ar-
rested and charged with trespass.
Police responded to a report of
disorderly persons in front of a
residence.  One was found to be
in possession of an open alco-
holic beverage, and investigation
revealed that the other man had
been banned from the apartment
complex by agents of the prop-
erty.  Both were released on cita-
tion pending trial.

Vehicle Crimes
The following vehicles were

stolen:  a white 1994 Ford Crown
Victoria 4-door, Maryland tags
29082B, January 1, from the
6900 block Hanover Parkway; a
1991 Honda Accord 4-door, Janu-
ary 2, from Beltway Plaza Mall,
recovered January 6 by the Met-
ropolitan Police, no arrests; a
1994 Honda Accord 4-door, Janu-
ary 3, from the 5800 block
Cherrywood Lane, recovered the
next day by the Prince George’s
County Police, no arrests; a gold
1994 Honda Accord 4-door, Mary-
land tags LTW870, January 4,
from the 9100 block Edmonston
Road; a black 1998 Dodge Neon
4-door, Maryland tags LAX643,
January 4, from the 6600 block
Lake Park Drive; a green 1990
Dodge Caravan, New Jersey Tags
EBL50A, January 6, from the
6400 Block Ivy Lane and a 1995
Chevrolet van, January 8, from
the 9100 block Springhill Lane,
recovered by the owner the same
day in the 9100 block of
Springhill Lane, no arrests.

Six stolen vehicles were recov-
ered, one by Greenbelt police.
No arrests were made in any of
the recoveries.

Thefts from and attempted
thefts from vehicles were reported
in the following areas:  7900
block Mandan Road (two inci-
dents), 8100 block Ora Glen
Drive (two incidents), 6900 block
Hanover Parkway, 7200 block
Morrison Drive, 7100 block Lake
Drive, 6400 block Capitol Drive,
Beltway Plaza Mall, 2 Court

Southway, 6000 block Springhill
Drive and 5900 block Cherry-
wood Lane (two incidents).

ATF-MCPD Arrest
4 Greenbelt Men

Montgomery County Police
and federal agents from the Bu-
reau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Fire-
arms and Explosives (ATF) ar-
rested Steven Osborne, 23, Justin
David Jones, 21, Derrick Carlton
Clay, 19, and Eric Drew Garris,
21, all residents of Greenbelt, for
possession of stolen firearms, con-
spiracy to commit theft of firearms
and the theft of firearms.

On January 6, ATF special
agents and investigators from the
Montgomery County Police
Department’s Firearms Task Force
responded to a burglary at Atlan-
tic Guns, a federal firearms li-
censed dealer, located at 944
Bonifant Street in Silver Spring.
Upon arrival, Montgomery County
police observed a black tow truck
parked in front of Atlantic Guns
with its tow cable pulled out and
lying on the ground in front of
the smashed glass door of the
store.  The tow truck, still run-
ning, had been stolen the day be-
fore from Capital Truck Equip-
ment in Prince George’s County.
Investigators subsequently deter-
mined that three Armalite AR-15
assault rifles and two Springfield
M1-A, 308 rifles had been stolen
from the licensed gun store.

Within 36 hours of the bur-
glary the task force received a tip
about the location of the stolen
guns.  Members of the task force,
including the Prince George’s
County Police Emergency Re-
sponse Team, responded to a resi-
dence in Prince George’s County.
The alleged suspects were then
seen leaving the area.  When
Prince George’s County Police
initiated a traffic stop the suspect
vehicle, in an attempt to elude
authorities, rammed one of the
police vehicles.  No one was in-
jured and the suspects were ar-
rested and detained without fur-
ther incident.

With the suspects in custody,
members of the firearms task force
executed a state search warrant at
a residence in Prince George’s
County.  As a result,  the three
AR-15s were recovered, along
with evidence leading to the loca-
tion of the other two firearms.  All
five firearms were then taken into
ATF custody.

Two-Time Killer Awaiting
Sentencing Commits Suicide

by Dorothy Sucher

Convicted killer Michael W.
Sears, 55, killed himself on Janu-
ary 10 while in detention await-
ing sentencing for the murder
last May of his girlfriend, Darlene
Williamson, in Sears’ Hanover
Parkway apartment.  Sears hanged
himself using a rope improvised
from bedsheets and shoelaces.
According to a report in the
Washington Post of January 13,
Sears left a suicide note, the con-
tents of which were not disclosed
by authorities.  It was character-
ized as “very apologetic.”

Sears’ murder of his girlfriend
occurred only two years after his
early release from prison, where
he had been serving a sentence
for murdering his wife, Debra B.
Sears, in March 1992.  The case
has become a cause celebre be-
cause Sears’ original sentence of
30 years in prison was reduced
seven years later by a Maryland
judge to only 20 years.  This
made him eligible for parole ear-
lier and he was released after
only nine years on a 30-year
sentence.  Only 20 months later
he killed again.

As a result of this occurrence
and others like it, there is a
move to limit judicial sentence
reconsideration.  The City of
Greenbelt legislative program for

2004 includes a recommendation
for the enactment of such legis-
lation, which would limit the
power of judges to reduce sen-
tences after a prisoner’s original
sentencing.

Letter to Judge
Sears was to have been sen-

tenced on Thursday, January 15
by Circuit Court Judge C. Phillip
Nichols, Jr., for his girlfriend’s
murder, facing a possible sen-
tence of life in prison without
parole.  According to the Wash-
ington Post article Sears wrote a
letter to the judge last month in
which he stated,  “The first thing
that I would like to say is that I
am without a doubt the dumbest
S.O.B. that you will ever meet.
To get a second chance like I
did and blow it is just plain stu-
pid . . .  I do not deserve to live.
I took two peoples lives.”

Sears, a former postal worker,
was convicted of the death of
his girlfriend, who had been
beaten and stabbed 26 times, au-
thorities said.  She was the
mother of four children.  Accord-
ing to the Post article he fatally
shot his estranged wife when she
came to his home to pick up
some personal belongings.  Her
three children were waiting in
the car at the time.

Greenbelt Elementary School
PTA hosted Dr. Leroy Tompkins
on Wednesday evening, January
7.  Tompkins is an associate su-
perintendent of Prince George’s
County Schools, overseeing the
Testing and Accountability of-
fices.  He regaled the small audi-
ence with a lively and informa-
tive presentation describing the
new testing regulations and how
they are impacting schools.

The federal government’s No
Child Left Behind (NCLB) Act is
like “an elephant in your living
room,” says Tompkins, “it’s too
big to ignore.”  Though the five
goals of NCLB are certainly hon-
orable, achieving them as they
are now written may well prove
to be an impossible task for
many school systems in the
country.  New tests are being

mandated by the state of Mary-
land and the results are being
scrutinized from every angle.

Tompkins suggests that the
manner in which proficiency is
decided needs to be examined
very closely.  The Prince
George’s County school system
continues to score consistently
low on the state exams.  On a
high note, Greenbelt Elementary
School scored well above the
state average.

For more information on test
scores visit the Maryland State
Department of Education website
at www.msde.state.md.us. For a
free copy of the parents guide to
NCLB order online from
www.ed.gov/pubs/edpubs.  For
more information on the Prince
George’s County school strategic
plan visit www.pgcps.org.

Schools Challenged by Federal Goals
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Call us today for a Satisfying Smile!

28 Ridge Road
Greenbelt, Maryland 20770-0717

Bleaching Special
The Most Effective Tooth Whitening Process Available

Treat yourself to a cosmetic
tooth whitening.  You may be a candi-
date for this simple and safe at home
bleaching treatment.

Call today to make
an appointment

DISTINCTIONS AND AWARDS:
DR. CLAYTON S. MCCARL,  JR.
Fellow in Academy of General Dentistry.
Member of the Pierre Fauchard Academy.
DR. JAY MCCARL
Dental Implant Symposium, Boston University.
Fellow in Academy of General Dentistry.
DR. DAVID J. MCCARL
Quintessence Award for Excellence in Clinical
Restorative Dentistry.

McCarl Dental Group
301-474-4144

For Our New Patients
Polishing & Cleaning

$35.00
after

Complimentary Initial
Dental Exam

Only $35.00 for a complete
polishing and cleaning.

Includes necessary x-rays
on day of examination.
Good only with coupon.

Value up to $192.00.

Office Hours:
Monday 8-5
Tuesday 9-8:30
Wednesday 9-8
Thursday 8-4
Friday 8-3
Saturday 8-12

Dr. Jay; Sally McCarl Moore; Dr. Clayton, Sr.
(retired); Dr. Clayton, Jr.;  and Dr. Dave

$200.00
Regularly $400.00

DESIGN continued from page 1

20 years.  In 1994, she began
her own business. “Architecture
has long been a male-dominated
profession, but many more
women are practicing now than
in the past,” she commented.
“Still, I am a bit of an anomaly
out on the construction sites.
Being self-employed means that I
wear a lot of hats and one of
them is to monitor the construc-
tion of my projects.  It’s the part
of the job that I love the most,
because it is the realization of
months or years of planning and
drawing.  And it is a lot of fun
for me to see the construction
process,” she reflected.

At the time Bradley became
interested in applying for the job
of renovating Roosevelt Center,
she was going through a gruel-
ing year of cancer treatment.
She read the article in the News
Review that stated that funding
had been allocated for the reno-
vation of the Roosevelt Center.
She herself has long been vexed
by her observations on the de-
cline of the Center.  She knew it
could be so much more than it
had become and actually rede-
signed it in her head when she
walked through it.  So she was
thrilled when she saw the news
and immediately contacted Celia
Craze, the city’s director of Plan-
ning and Community Develop-
ment, to inquire about the re-
quest for proposals.

The RFP process took a few
months, which was fortunate for
her because in that time, she fin-
ished the most debilitating part
of her treatment and was about
to begin radiation. When Craze
interviewed her for the project,
she had just been prepared for
radiation and had bright blue
markings showing above her
shirt collar.  She was concerned
that her situation would affect
her prospects “but Celia was ab-
solutely professional, and gave

me a thorough interview without
batting an eye,” she stated.

These circumstances played a
role in her approach to the
project.  When she was awarded
the contract, she was overjoyed.
“I was confident of my profes-
sional abilities and knew my
heart would go into every bit of
the project,” she stated enthusias-
tically.  “This project was more
significant than most because it
was all about a place that is
very important to me and because
the work was an integral part of
my return to the normal, living
world,” she recalls.

“My new perspective gave me
patience to listen properly to the
many opinions about the project
and to address the fears the
many residents had about
changes in the Center.  Although
the design process took a long
time . . . I found that the design
was greatly improved by the
criticisms and other input by the
residents and city staff and coun-
cil members.  Some of the
people who were the most vocal
in their opposition to the project
inspired important developments
in the design.  So the process,
though long and involved, was
actually very productive – and a
thoroughly cooperative effort. I
was really pleased by that; it
seemed very fitting for Greenbelt
to have a town center that re-
flected the thoughts and desires
of the whole community.  My
job was to pull all those ideas
together into a design that was
cohesive and strong.  I think we
all came up with a design that is
a happy marriage of historic ele-
ments and new site uses,” Brad-
ley stated.

One of the most unusual as-
pects of the project occurred
when, in the midst of construc-
tion, a huge underground storage
tank was discovered in the
middle of the Center!  That

taught her to appreciate the skills
of the people who worked for the
city’s Public Works Department.
“They were tremendously respon-
sive when we ran into hitches,”
she commented.  “I also learned
that Greenbelters have a wicked
sense of humor. When the News
Review reported on its April 1
“front page” that it was dinosaur
bones, not a tank, that had been
unearthed at the Center, we had
several curious onlookers who
came to see the archeological
find,” she laughed.  “And I
learned through my research of
the old blueprints, that there
were many elements of the origi-
nal town that were designed but
never built.  It would be fun to
explore those projects some day
too,” she mused.

To hear Sharon Bradley dis-
cuss many other aspects of the
Roosevelt Center renovation
project, come to Tuesday’s lec-
ture at the Community Center.
For more information, call the
Greenbelt Museum at 301-507-
6582.

proval of Mayor Judith Davis.
Because distortion of the frame

at both ends of the window could
not be repaired, only the three
inside bottom windows will be
operable.  Although the original
bronze closing mechanisms have
been reinstalled, some method to
keep people from trying to force
the opening of the two end win-
dows must still be devised.

The $36,000 contract cost for
the demonstration is well under
the $40,000 estimated budget for
this work.

Meyers stated that because the
materials and methodologies had
been developed in the demonstra-
tion project, future restorations
should cost less.  He estimated
that they would take four weeks or
less to complete.  Future windows
can also be done two at a time.

All five councilmembers were
present; all expressed their satis-
faction with the restoration and
gave their informal approval for
Vitetta and MarChuk to continue
with the restoration of the remain-
ing windows in the Community
Center.
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WINDOWS continued from page 1

Restored window with replaced concealed lintel behind the white
painted brick above the window.

Lead paint is pushed off surface
of the metal by rusting steel.
Hardware is all bronze and should
not be painted.

Metal has completely rusted away
at bottom (vertical structural
member no longer anchored at
sill).

City Notes
The parks crew purchased

supplies and made new recep-
tacles for refuse cans which will
be installed in city parks, re-
moved graffiti at the Hamilton
Cemetery and transported a new
truck which had a dump body
insert installed.

The cleaning crew power
scrubbed and waxed the Senior
Game Room floor at the Com-
munity Center and refinished the
vinyl floors at Springhill Lake
Recreation Center.

The horticulture crew re-
moved hazardous trees on Cres-
cent Road across from the library
and completed mulching the an-
nual beds on Southway and the
city office building.

Vertical metal

member.

GNR 011504 print.pmd 1/15/2004, 8:47 PM9



Page 10             GREENBELT NEWS REVIEW           Thursday, January 15, 2004

CENTERWAY TAX
& ESTATE SERVICE

111 Centerway Suite 204
Roosevelt Center

Year-Round Service
NOTARY

Regina O’Brien, Enrolled Agent
301-345-0272

 $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $

 $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $

GREENBELT SERVICE

CENTER

Auto Repairs
& Road Service

161 CENTERWAY ROAD
GREENBELT, MD 20770

(301) 474-8348

A.S.E. Certified Technicians
Maryland State Inspections

Licensed
Bonded
Insured

MHIC
#7540

HOME REMODELING SPECIALIST
Replacement Windows • Siding • Roofing

Repairs • Florida Rooms • Decks • Painting
Kitchens • Additions • Bathrooms

BRICK - BLOCK - CONCRETE
Free Estimates/Town References

“Serving Greenbelt For 30 Years”

Call Dick Gehring 301/441-1246
8303 58th Ave. • Berwyn Heights, MD

Greenbelt Auto & Truck Repair Inc.

159 Centerway Road
Greenbelt, Maryland 20770

301-982-2582
www.greenbeltautoandtruck.com

A complete service facility equipped to
perform all service requirements that
your manufacturer recommends to com-
ply with Preventive Maintenance service
schedules & extended warranty pro-
grams! Also, routine repairs that keep
your vehicles operating safely and reli-
ably.

A.S.E.
Master Certified Technicians

• Now Featuring! •
Collision repair damage and stolen recovery repairs.

Working with all Insurance estimates.
Most estimates are FREE & in a timely order.

A.S.E. Certified Collision Repair Technician

www.wislerconstruction.com

Home & Business
Improvements

Remodeling-Repairs-Int. & Ext. Painting
Bathrooms-Basements-Kitchens
Ceramic Tile & Laminated Floors

Pressure Washing-Deck Care-Sheds

Wisler Construction
& Painting Co.

Serving Greenbelt since 1991

301-345-1261

Owner has over 20 years experience
Member of the Better Business Bureau

MHIC40475

 

 

Whether it’s a refinished basement, a vacation, or a new  

 

family car, A Home Equity Line of Credit from  

Greenbelt FCU can make it happen. 

It’s easy to get, no fees, low closing costs, and a variable 

rate at 4% apr.  Call us at 301-474-5900 for more 

information and your application. 

301-474-5900 

112 Centerway, Greenbelt, MD 

apr = annual percentage rate asof 12/9/03; subject to change . Rates   

determined by LTV and indexed to Wall Street Journal Prime Rate. 

301-474-0046
20 Southway

Greenbelt, MD
20770

Old Greenbelt Citgo
Dave Meadows

Service Manager

   Maryland State Inspections

Oil Changes, Batteries
Brakes, Shocks, Tires
Exhausts & Tune-Ups
MD State Lottery

• Open 24 Hours for Gas and Snacks •

RATES
CLASSIFIED: $3.00

minimum for ten
words.  15¢ for each
additional word.  Sub-
mit ad with payment to
the News Review office
by 10 p.m.  Tuesday,
or to the News Review
drop box in the  Co-op
grocery store before 7
p.m. Tuesday, or mail
to 15 Crescent Rd.,
Suite 100, Greenbelt,
MD 20770.

BOXED:  $8.10 col-
umn inch.  Minimum
1.5 inches ($12.15).
Deadline 10 p.m. Mon-
day.

NEEDED: Please in-
clude name, phone
number and address
with ad copy.  Ads not
considered accepted
until published.
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UPHOLSTERY
Many Fabrics to
Choose From.
Free Estimates.
Quick Return.

LEW'S CUSTOM UPHOLSTERY
301-262-4135

Missy’s Decorating

301-345-7273
Md. Home Imp. Lic. #26409

Bonded - Insured

WALLPAPERING
INTERIOR PAINTING

Greenbelt
Barber & Stylist
Full Hair service for the whole family

M-F 8:30 am to 7 pm
Sat 8 am to 6 pm

151-A Centerway
301-486-0950

Cuts for men and women
color, perm styling

Open 6 days a week in Roosevelt Center

○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○

GREENBELT VIDEO
301-441-9446

114 Centerway, Roosevelt Center
Mon-Fri 3-9pm   Sat 11am-9pm   Sun 12-6pm

Special Orders for All Occasions
We Can Find It

New Titles Every Week

○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○

Videos

FaxingCopying

DVDs

Area Still in Need
Of Blood Donors

In an attempt to recover from
one of the most severe and criti-
cal blood shortages in its his-
tory, the Greater Chesapeake and
Potomac Red Cross continues to
urge blood and platelet donors to
schedule appointments to donate
immediately.  Shortages persist
nationwide, making it virtually
impossible for the region to re-
ceive help from other parts of the
country.  Appointments are avail-
able at all American Red Cross
Donor Centers and community
blood drives and can be made
by calling 1-800-GIVE-LIFE.
Apheresis (blood component)
donors are asked to call 1-800-
272-2123.

The blood shortage continues
nationally due to a number of con-
tributing factors including holiday
travel, breaks from school, extreme
weather conditions in the west and
a decline in sponsor-scheduled
blood drives.  Blood must be on
the shelf, ready and available for
everyday emergencies and large-
scale disasters.  If supplies are not
replenished, surgeries may have to
be cancelled and patient care may
be compromised.

Donors must be generally in
good health, be at least 17 years
of age or 16 years of age in Mary-
land with written parental consent,
weigh at least 110 pounds, have
not donated whole blood within
the past 56 days and present a do-
nor card or other form of govern-
ment-issued photo identification.

Board of Education
To Meet on Jan. 20

The Capital Improvement
Program Committee of the Prince
George’s County Board of Educa-
tion will meet on Tuesday, Janu-
ary 20 at the Sasscer Administra-
tion Building, 14201 School
Lane in Upper Marlboro.  The
meeting will convene at 7 p.m.
in the board executive room.

Attending the meeting will be
committee members Jose R. Mo-
rales, chair; Robert O. Duncan
and Dean Sirjue; Beatrice P.
Tignor, chair, Board of Educa-
tion; Tony Liberatore, chief ad-
ministrator of supporting ser-
vices; and Robert Kuntz, acting
director, Planning and Architec-
tural Services.

The committee will discuss
alternative financing for con-
struction for Prince George’s
County public schools.  The
public is invited to attend but
there will be no public participa-
tion.  For additional information
call Amber Wilson, executive as-
sistant, Board of Education, at
301-952-6239.

School Board
Budget Hearing

The Prince George’s County
Board of Education will host a
public hearing on its proposed
FY05 budget on Wednesday,
January 21 at 7 p.m. in the audi-
torium of Friendly High School,
10000 Allentown Road in Fort
Washington.  Public participation
is encouraged.  Persons wishing
to speak must contact the board
by calling 301-952-6308 by  4
p.m. on January 21.  Each
speaker will have two minutes
for his or her presentation.

Healey Offers
Scholarships

Anne Healey, state delegate
from District 22, Prince George’s
County, will award Maryland
House of Delegates scholarships
to students from her district.
Scholarship funds are available
to full- or part-time students who
will attend any eligible Maryland
institution during the 2004-2005
academic year.  Students must be
residents of Legislative District
22.  They may be enrolled in an
undergraduate, graduate, post-sec-
ondary career, vocational or pro-
fessional studies program.

Interested students should call
the delegate’s office in Annapolis
for application information at
301-858-3961.  Initial contact
should be made no later than
March 1.

A packet of information and
an application will be mailed to
the student’s home address.  Ap-
plications must be returned to the
Annapolis office prior to April 1.

Depression Is Topic
At Diabetes Talk

The Diabetes Care Center at
Doctors Community Hospital
sponsors a continuing education
support group for persons with
that disease.  The next meeting
of this group will feature a talk
by psychiatrist Ralph Fewcett,
M.D., on depression and diabe-
tes.  It will be presented on Tues-
day, January 20 at 7 p.m. in the
fifth floor classroom of the
hospital’s Ambulatory Surgery
Building. The program is free
and open to the public.  Call
301-552-5134 to confirm atten-
dance.

Hospice Offers
Support Group

Hospice of the Chesapeake’s
Spiritual and Bereavement Care
Center is offering a six-week
support group led by a licensed
clinical professional counselor
for those grieving the loss of a
partner.  There is a registration
fee, except for those whose loved
one was cared for by Hospice of
the Chesapeake.

The group will meet on Tues-
days, January 27 through March
2 from 3 to 4:30 p.m. at 8724
Jericho City (formerly Spectrum
Drive) in Landover.

Call 301-499-4500 to register
or for more information.  Pre-reg-
istration is required.

Girl Scouts Taking
Cookie Orders Now

The 2004 Girl Scout Cookie
Sale will run through March 27,
with a goal of selling 4.2 million
boxes.  Enthusiastic Girl Scouts
will soon fan out to entice
people in the Greater Washing-
ton region – who happen to be
the largest consumers of Girl
Scout cookies in the nation – to
select their favorite cookies and
in doing so, support the many
activities that troops engage in
throughout the year.  All pro-
ceeds from the annual cookie
sale remain within the local
council.  Brownies through Se-
nior Girl Scouts began taking or-
ders on January 2 and cookies
will be delivered from mid-Febru-
ary through March.  During
March, Girl Scout troops will set
up booth sales at area shopping
locations.  Information about this
year's cookie sale is available at
www.gscnc.org/cookies2004/ or
by calling the Girl Scout Coun-
cil of the Nation’s Capital at
800-523-7898.
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Boxwood Village 

Remodeled split-foyer with modern kitchen, breakfast nook, 5 bed-

rooms, 3 full bathrooms, walk-out basement and large deck.  $299,900 

Fort Washington 

Large Rambler with 4 bedrooms and 2 full baths.  Finished basement , 

garage, fireplace, wood stove & wet bar. Backs to parkland.  $274,900 

Greenbriar 

This one bedroom condominium is being renovated with new paint, 

carpet and more.  Close to comm. center and pool.  Call for info. 

Fort Washington 

Nearly 1/2 acre lot is adjacent to parkland.  4-car garage with gravel 

parking area.  3br, 2.5 ba. and separate Iiving area. Just $249,900  

Brick Townhome 

Just a few steps from Roosevelt Center.  This brick townhome has mod-

ern appliances, cabinets, countertops and more.  Call to See! 

2 Bedroom Townhome 

This home with deck and fenced yard backs to protected woodlands.  

Hardwood floors and new appliances.  Coming Soon! 

Townhome With Large Screened Porch 

Modern European-styled kitchen with new cabinets and countertops.  

Large 11’x17’ master bedroom.  Backs to common area.  $141,900 

Brick Townhome 

Unique GHI townhome on the library end of town.  Many modifications 

and improvements.  Large yard and close to Center.  Coming Soon!. 

2 Bedrooms With Remodeled Kitchen 

New cabinets, countertop, appliances and more.  Wide floor plan with 

stacking w/d under stairs. Large fenced yard w/ deck & shed.  $94,900 

End Unit GHI Home With GARAGE! 

This duplex townhome has an attached garage, large corner lot and 

more.  Walking distance to Roosevelt Center.  Nice!  $152,500  SOLD 

Backs to Woods 

Two bedroom townhome with wood deck that backs to protected wood-

lands.  Hardwood floors and many improvements.  Just $94,900 

2 Bedroom End Unit 

Large, fenced yard that backs to garden area and woodlands.  Wide 

floorplan with newer appliances.  Close to Roosevelt Center.  SOLD 

Greenbriar 

This 3 bedroom condominium has a balcony that overlooks flowers and 

other beautiful plantings.  Ceramic tile floors.  $119,900 SOLD 

Townhome with Screened Porch 

This 2 bedroom block GHI home is just steps from Roosevelt Center.  

Large floorplan with 11x17 MBR.  Fenced yard & shed. $134,900 SOLD 

Townhome Near USDA 

Enjoy quiet walks and scenic bike rides out the back door of this reno-

vated 3 bedroom townhouse.  Modern kitchen and bath  $99,900 

Great Home - Great Price 

Don’t miss your chance to buy a great home in Greenbelt!  This 2-

bedroom townhome has a modern kitchen & bath.  Just $84,900  SOLD 

U.C.=Under contract; seller may consider back-up offers 

Leonard and Holley
Wallace

301-982-0044
Realty 1 In Roosevelt Center
Your Greenbelt SpecialistsSM

Since 1986

Graduate - Realtor’s Institute Certified Residential Specialist

Potpourri
Anonymous Christian

support for hurting people.
Questioning personal signi-

ficance? Come and meet with
other Christians who combine

prayer, scripture, praise and
real relationships.

Thursdays - 7:00 to 8:30 PM
at Greenbelt Baptist Church

Custom Quality Work Done w/ Pride!
No job too small.

Service work and new homes.
ALL work done by Master Electrician

Insured Lic. #1142 Pr. Geo.

301-622-6999

ZEUS ELECTRIC

CLASSIFIED

Holbert’s Home
Improvements

Kitchens & baths Painting
Carpentry Repairs

Call  301-221-8301
M.H.I.C. 25916

 SELLING YOUR HOUSE?
List for less.  My commission rate is 4.5%

with no extra fees.  Have your listing placed in the
multiple listing service for greater exposure.

Call George Cantwell
301-490-3763

"MY HUSBAND IS AMAZING!"
Amazing Husband
Handyman Service

Specializing in small jobs
Mark Gitlis – 301-441-3859

WE WELCOME 2004 WITH

NEW INENTORY
CHECK US OUT AT WWW.MELVINMOTORS.COM

for all the details.

02  JEEP LIBERTY – LOADED $20,995
03  TOYOTA SIENNA CE, LOW MILEAGE $19,995
03  BUICK CENTURY CUSTOM, "GOLDEN" $11,995
03  CROWN VICTORIA LX, 7K MILES $18,995
03  FORD TAURUS SES $13,995
00  LAND ROVER DISCOVERY SERIES 2 $19,995
01  DODGE DURANGO SLT PLUS $19,995
03  CAMRY (2 TO CHOOSE FROM) $16,895
03  MUSTANG CONVERTIBLE, TOMATO RED $17,995
01  Z24 CAVALIER COUPE, POWER PKG, SPOILER $ 8,995

13405 Annapolis Rd. (Rt. 450) at Highbridge Rd.
301-262-1313

SALES 301-262-1313
www.melvinmotors.com

Facial Services

Therapeutic Massage

Body Services

Make-up Services

Waxing Services

Located in the heart of

Historic Greenbelt

143 Centerway  301-345-1849

Hours of Operation

Monday-Tuesday 1-9pm

Wednesday-Friday 9am-9pm

Saturday 9am-6pm

Menu available at

www.pleasanttouch.com

AUTOMOTIVE

1993 NISSAN ALTIMA GXE – 129K,
automatic, leather, sun roof, blue/green,
good/fair, needs some work, $1200
OBO.  Call Stephen, 301-982-2474.

HELP WANTED

HELP WANTED – Live-in compan-
ion, free room and board plus a monthly
salary.  Call Patricia Cantwell at 301-
490-3763.

ARTISTIC LANDSCAPING LA-
BORER – Landscaping company needs
experienced, energetic individual who
speaks both English and Spanish.
Driver’s license required.  Good pay
with profit sharing.  Call 301-379-0463.

MERCHANDISE

TREADMILL – Nordic Track Walkfit
5000.  Good condition, $25.  301-982-
4091

TOILET – American Standard, non-low
flush, white.  New guts. $50.  301-656-
4595

SERVICES

TRANSFER FILM, SLIDES, PHO-
TOS to VHS or DVD. Tape repair, con-
sumer editing.  Photos made from vid-
eotapes, etc. HLM Productions, Inc.
301-474-6748.

JACKIE’S CLEANING – No job too
big or small. Estimates. 301-731-0115.

INDEPENDENT CARPET CON-
TRACTOR – Call Bill Barber at 301-
860-1881.  Always the best for less.

HANDYMAN – Snow removal, yard
work, home repairs, cleaning, organiz-
ing, etc.  Prices vary per hour depend-
ing on the complexity of the job.  CJ,
240-354-1929.

NEED HELP CREATING A PUBLI-
CATION? – 10 years experience with
graphic and newspaper production, lay-
out & design, brochures, CD covers.
Also, editing and proofreading. Expe-
rience with PC and Mac. Available as a
computer tutor!  Reasonable rates. Call
Anne at 301-518-5106.

HARRIS LOCKSMITH – Clay Har-
ris, Greenbelt.  Phone 240-593-0828.

HOUSECLEANING – $40 and up.
Excellent references.  Supplies pro-
vided.  Angel, 301-262-4607.

LEAVES REMOVED – GHI small
units, $35; end units, $55.  301-213-
3273

CARPETS – GHI units wall-to-wall,
$45; cleaned and deodorized, $55.  301-
213-3273

DECKS – Powerwashed and sealed.
Small, $75.  301-213-3273

LICENSED CHILDCARE – I have one
opening for a 2-year-old. Excellent ref-
erences w/25 years experience.  Call
Nancy at 301-474-3935.  License #16-
59192

ALMOST HOME FAMILY
CHILDCARE – Licensed Christian
daycare has openings for children 6
weeks through 4 years old.  We learn
through play!  Lanham/Greenbelt loca-
tion.  Call 301-552-4631.  Registration
#16-28981

GOT SKILLS?  Let all of Greenbelt
know.  Advertise right here!

 REAL ESTATE – RENTAL

FEMALE WANTED – To share
Beltsville apt. $500 monthly.  First and
last month’s rent to move in.  301-346-
7497

BELTSVILLE/GREENBELT – Home
to share.  Smaller room, $425; larger
room with private entrance, $500.  Cat
OK.  301-210-0530.  Must have car.

WANTED

RETIRED KITCHEN APPLIANCES,
stand mixers, fryers, processors, etc.
For cash. Call Robert, 301-953-3921.

YARD SALE

YARD SALE – Sun. Jan 25, 1-3 p.m.
4C Plateau Pl., weather permitting.
Furniture, books, etc.  You name price,
you haul.

IS YOUR TRASH SOMEONE
ELSE'S TREASURE?
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A First-time Driver
At an Artful Afternoon

As soon as my husband
Austin handed me the car keys
for my first solo drive around
Old Greenbelt I knew I was
heading for the Greenbelt
Community Center.  It was the
first Sunday of New Year and I
couldn’t miss going to my first
Artful Afternoon.

I felt triumphant at parking
our car properly and directed
my steps to the lobby, where
artist-in-residence Dan Kennedy
shared some techniques on
painting composition as he did
a painting of his own on the
spot.

Impressed, I moved on to
the nearest room, which exhib-
ited the editorial cartoons of
Isadore “Izzy” Parker.  Like a
little kid, I did some rubbings
of Izzy’s cartoons on a blank
paper with some crayons, as we
do at the College Park Avia-
tion Museum where I work.  I
learned that Izzy’s cartoons,
which regularly appear in the
Greenbelt News Review, had
been put on display by the
Greenbelt Museum, one of my
favorite local museums whose
historic home at 10-B Crescent
Road is a must-see for every
Greenbelt visitor.

As I got back to the lobby,
I followed a throng of people,
mostly children four and up
who had made puppets for the
New Year Parade of the Ani-
mals, which was led by Sondra
Holland.  The class had an in-
ternational flair, as New Year
traditions from different coun-
tries were introduced, aside
from story-telling, singing and
puppet making.

Ballroom Dance
I followed a long streamer

that led to me to a ballroom
dance demonstration by in-
structor Francis Solomon on
the second floor.  I realized
that he was my former ball-
room dance instructor from
NASA/Goddard Space Flight
Center way back in 1997-98,
when he was known as Francis
Chu.  Solomon will be offering
three ballroom dancing classes
(standard, Latin and nightclub),
which started on January 12 at
the Community Center.  I re-
membered completing the
whole range of ballroom dance
classes with Francis back then,
enough for him to recognize
me.

I have always been curious
about local artists who had
their studio at the Community
Center.  I popped into the stu-
dio of mixed-media tapestry
artist Elizabeth Morisette, who
showed me how she put to-
gether a boxful of patches,
which she said she found on E-
bay, using recycled cloth.  I
looked around her studio and
was amazed at the tapestries of
buttons, hair curlers, silk flow-
ers and other materials.  Her
works entitled “Found on E-
bay: Mixed Media Tapestries”
will be on exhibit at the
Greenbelt Municipal Building
from February 2 to March 19.
She will also be the featured
artist-in-residence for Artful Af-
ternoon on March 7.

I also popped in at a pot-
tery and a clay sculpture dem-
onstration before going down

to the first floor to join the com-
munity singing hosted by Izolda.
We warmed up with body and
voice exercises before going
through some international songs,
including Japanese and Latin.
Izolda offers classes in singing for
advanced beginners at the Com-

by Agnes Conaty

munity Center, which began
January 7.

I happily drove back home
feeling not only satisfied for
having done my first solo driv-
ing but also attending my first
and certainly not the last, Art-
ful Afternoon.

Artist in Residence Dan Kennedy demonstrates painting composi-
tion in the lobby of Greenbelt Community Center

Agnes Conaty looks at some of Izzy Parker’s cartoons on exhibit
by the Greenbelt Museum.

Young children get assistance from adults in puppet making on
the New Year Parade of the Animals.
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Francis Solomon and his dance partner show the correct dance
posture in ballroom dance demonstration.

PUBLIC NOTICE
MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

STATE HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION

WILL CONDUCT A
LOCATION/DESIGN PUBLIC HEARING

I-95/I-495/GREENBELT METRO
ACCESS STUDY

THURSDAY, JANUARY 22, 2004
(SNOW DATE: WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2004)

DISPLAYS AVAILABLE AT 5:30 P.M.
PRESENTATION/TESTIMONY BEGINS AT 7:00 P.M.)

Greenbelt Middle School
8950 Edmondston Road

Greenbelt, MD 20770

This project provides improved access to and from the Greenbelt Metro
Station.  It will facilitate Planned Transit Oriented Development (TOD).
The Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) “Joint
Development Program” seeks to promote projects in and around their
Metro stations to complement transit stations and related facility
operations.  The Program is also aimed at attracting new riders onto the
transit system by fostering residential and commercial growth on
WMATA owned or controlled land and on private properties adjacent to
Metrorail stations.

The purpose of this hearing is to afford all interested persons the
opportunity to present their views regarding the proposed location and
general design of the project alternates, including the associated social,
economic and natural environmental effects.

Beginning at 5:30 pm, mapping depicting the project alternates will be on
display.  Representatives of the State Highway Administration (SHA) will
be available to discuss the project and receive your comments.

A formal presentation beginning at 7:00 pm and lasting approximately 20
minutes will include a description of the project alternates, an
environmental impact summary, information on right-of-way acquisition
and information about Title VI of the Equal Opportunity Program.  This
presentation will be followed by the receipt of public testimony.

The SHA in consultation with the Maryland Historical Trust and other
consulting parties has identified one historic resource, Beltsville
Agricultural Research Center (BARC) that is listed on or considered
eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.  In accordance with
Section106, the Public Hearing provides the opportunity for public input
regarding this resource.  The MHT has concurred with our determination
that the project will have no adverse effect on this historic property, even
though up to 0.8 acres of right-of-way will be acquired from the edges of
the BARC property.

Individuals and representatives of organizations who desire to be heard or
want to be placed on the project planning mailing list may submit a
request to
Ms. Carmeletta T. Harris, Project Manager, Project Planning Division,
State Highway Administration, P.O. Box 717, Baltimore, Maryland
21203-0717; toll free at 1-800-548-5026, or by e-mail at
charris@sha.state.md.us.

Written statements and other exhibits in lieu of or in addition to an oral
presentation at the Hearing may also be submitted to Ms. Carmeletta T.
Harris, at the above address until February 23, 2004 in order to be included
in the “Public Hearing Transcript”.  If you received a copy of this notice
in the mail, you are currently enrolled on the project mailing list.  Those
persons enrolled will be kept informed of the project development and the
opportunity for public involvement as the study progresses.

Requests to speak at the public hearing should be received no later than
Thursday, January 8, 2004 in order to ensure proper scheduling the
Hearing.  Elected officials will be given the opportunity to speak before
those scheduled on the speakers list.  After the elected officials, the
speaker will be called in the order to which their request were received.
Attendees at the Hearing who desire to speak may do so after those on
the previously established list.  If a large number of speakers enroll, a
limitation of the time allotted to each speaker may be necessary.
Opportunities for private testimony will be available.   Brochures and
forms for written comments will also be available at this hearing.

HEARING IMPAIRED/NON-ENGLISH SPEAKING PERSONS:
If anyone who is hearing impaired desires to attend this meeting, please
notify the above address in writing or teletype to 1-800-735-2258
(Statewide toll free).  Non-English speaking persons who wish to attend
should notify the same address or call 410-545-8544.  All requests for an
oral, sign language or non-English language interpreter must be received
by January 15, 2004.  To the extent that this feasible and possible, an
interpreter will be provided.

December 17-19, 2003 & January 7- 9, 2004
Neil J. Pedersen

A-0374
State Highway Administrator
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